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Articles and Photo Submissions for Next Month’s Edition via the QR Code or email 335elkstracks@
gmail.com.  Deadline for submissions to Tracks is the 10th of each month by 5pm.

Phoenix Elks Tracks

October 2024

The Elks Tracks is the official newsletter of Phoenix Lodge 335, published monthly and distributed to all Lodge 
members. Content is subject to editing, acceptance, or rejection by the Tracks Staff. Certain articles are printed 
as submitted without editing, per direction of the Exalted Ruler and/or the Lodge Secretary. All written articles 
must be submitted in paper, email, text, or Word format. Graphics, pictures, and photographs must be submit-
ted in an “Actual Size” format. Verbal changes to the content are acceptable with an email /re-submission.

TRACKS NEWSLETTER STAFF
Production/Publication Editor: Heather Leal 602-434-6046  HeatherLeal.HL@gmail.com
Proofreaders:  Brenda Kayal, Lynette Quigley, Carrie Hebert, Betty Chamberlain, Kathy Allasia, & Robin 
McDermott 
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Exalted Ruler, Joe Brown 
Brothers and Sisters, welcome to October, with hopes of some cooler weather. We 
had a full month of activities in September. We celebrated Labor Day with our Labor 
Day Picnic—the food was great, and we had a nice turnout. We hosted the 59th 
annual Massing of the Colors here at our Lodge, and we were honored by an official 
visit from our Arizona Elks Association’s 1st Vice President, Larry Carver, and his 
wife, Michelle. They attended our Redneck Party, and a good time was had by all. I 

will report the outcome of his visit once we receive his report. We also held Patriot Week here at the 
Lodge and hosted this year’s Ritual Clinic, where potential new Ritual Judges tested for their Judges’ 
cards.
So, if you’re feeling left out, come and join us! There is always something going on. It’s your Lodge—
come on out and have some fun! I’ll be keeping an eye out for you. As always, I can be reached at 
602-791-6894 or by email at joebrownelks335@gmail.com.

Esteemed Leading Knight, Karen Seaman 
Welcome, October! With cooler days ahead, we hope to see more of you at the Lodge 
to enjoy our events and gatherings. One of the highlights of this month is Elktoberfest 
on the 5th, which will benefit the Elks National Foundation (ENF), one of our most 
important charities. This event, chaired by Diane Bodwell, will feature Larry Bodwell 
as chef, along with his incredible crew.  Elktoberfest is open to the public, so bring 
your friends, family, and—don’t forget—your Purple Pigs filled with your personal 

donations to ENF. Diane will be needing volunteers to help with serving, selling T-shirts, and other 
activities to raise funds for this fantastic cause. Let’s make this year’s Elktoberfest a memorable and 
impactful one, supporting ENF in a big way. I look forward to seeing everyone there. Wishing you all 
a wonderful month, and hope to see you soon and see you often!

Esteemed Loyal Knight, Becky Simons 
It’s officially Fall, even if only in name, but there are still plenty of exciting and fun 
things happening! I’ll soon begin planning with our partner, WinCo Foods, to get 
the best value for our Thanksgiving baskets. Many of our wonderful friends will be 
returning, and I, for one, look forward to seeing them and hearing all about their 
time away.

If you have any ideas or questions, feel free to come see me. If I don’t have the answers, I’ll be sure to 
find out. As always, I look forward to seeing you all!

Esteemed Lecturing Knight, 
Clint Tompkins 
As summer fades away, bringing an end to the hot days cooled by our wonderful pool 
parties, our Elks kids are heading back to school with backpacks filled with supplies 
from our generous donors. Now, we turn our attention to October, a month full of 
ghosts and shadows that may make an appearance at our “Elks Kids Trunk or Treat” 
event.

We might even spot Dracula with a little spaghetti sauce on his chin during our Officers’ “Monday 
Pasta Nights.” I look forward to seeing everyone at these and all the other exciting events at our 
Lodge this October.

We are still seeking volunteers who can creatively decorate their trunks for the kids or contribute 
candy (excluding chocolate due to the warm weather) for Trunk or Treat on October 26th.

Lastly, I’d like to extend a heartfelt THANK YOU to Heather and Sean Leal, Crissy Bos, Jeff Beasley, 
and Rosemary Lewis for their outstanding efforts at the final pool party in August. They did a won-
derful job feeding and entertaining all the guests!

New Members Left to Right: Exalted Ruler, Joe Brown, Michelle Black, 
Robert “Bob” Penney, Rhonda Houtz, Gwendolyn Hjelmstad, Nikki Fick, Charles 
“Ray“ Esparza, Linda Penney, Laura Overton, Dawn Ferguson, Gary Isbrandt, Suzanne 
“Susi” Keefe, Patrick Conaway, Alexander “Alex” Lomeo, Margaret Neal, Joseph “Joey” 
Lomeo, Dirkson “Dirk” Harris.
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PHOENIX ELKS LODGE #335 CONTACTS 
2023-2024 
bpoephx335@gmail.com
Office 602-482-2335

Exalted Ruler
Joe Brown 602-791-6894
joebrownelks335@gmail.com
Esteemed Leading Knight  
Karen Seaman 602-315-0939
Punkimonki@AOL.com
Esteemed Loyal Knight 
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Esteemed Lecturing Knight 
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com
Secretary
Brenda Kayal 602-380-2349
bkayal@msn.com
Treasurer
Diane Bodwell 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Esquire
Jeff Beasley 918-808-2605 
jeff@jeffbeasley.com
Chaplain
Sylvia Carruthers 760-845-6010
sylviacarruthers@gmail.com 
Inner Guard
Cory Dunkirk 480-286-5376
dunkpro12@gmail.com
Tiler
Patricia Stewart 602-316-1548
pstewartaz@gmail.com
Vocalist
Vacant
1 Year Trustee
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com
2 Year Trustee 
Ken Stewart 602-568-6050
kstewartaz@yahoo.com
3 Year Trustee
Marty Griffith 602-614-8663
martygriffith53@gmail.com
4 Year Trustee
Clem Brown 602-790-0546 Chairman
campmaster@cox.net
5 Year Trustee
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413
akayal@msn.com

Phoenix Elks Committee Directory
Accident Prevention: 
Marty Griffith, PER 602-614-8663
martygriffith53@gmail.com
Americanism:
Damien Speck 602-399-2277 
dspeckelks335@gmail.com
Americanism Essays:
Kirby Everingham 480-201-5997
r2k2ever@gmail.com
Antlers:
Eileen Austin 602-644-6343
rubyrhino@cox.net
Applications:
Linda Thompson 307-421-4683 
lthompsonncua@gmail.com
Arizona Elks Major Projects (AEMP) 
Larry Bodwell 602-989-5896
LDBodwell@gmail.com
Audit & Accounting:
Joe Brown 602-791-6894
joebrownelks335@gmail.com
Banquet Reservations Manager
Nadine Lucas 602-482-2339
elksroomrentals335@gmail.com
Bingo:
Tim Woods, PDDGER 602-762-4629 
tim@azwoods.com
Blood Drive:
Cory Dunkirk 480-286-5376
dunkpro12@gmail.com
Charity Ball:
Irene Ploski 602-380-5927
irene@indieinsurance.com & 
Laura Williams 602- 448-5855
laura@laura-williams-cpa.com

Children’s Shopping Spree:
Linda Thompson 307-421-4683
lthompsonncua@gmail.com
Club Manager
Nadine Lucas 602-482-2339
Clubmgr335@gmail.com
Dictionary/ Young Readers Day/Read 
Across America:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com
Drug Awareness:
Bill Darr, PDDGER 415-850-5250 
Slidarr628@cs.com
Electronic Lodge Communications ONE:
Dan McDermott 909-994-0369  
ddmcdermott@gmail.com
Elks Kids:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com
Elks National Foundation:
Diane Bodwell, PER 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Flag Day:
Sylvia Carruthers 760-845-6010
sylviacarruthers@gmail.com 
Facilities Committee: 
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com
Friday Volunteer Servers:
Nadine Lucas 602-482-2339
Clubmgr335@gmail.com
Funeral:
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413 
akayal@msn.com
Government Relations:
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413 
akayal@msn.com
Hoop Shoot:
Cory Dunkirk 480-286-5376
dunkpro12@gmail.com
House Committee 
Bill Darr, PDDGER 415-850-5250 
Slidarr628@cs.com
Membership:
Larry Bodwell 602-989-5896
LDBodwell@gmail.com
Past Exalted Rulers Association: 
Randy Doescher
rddoescher@gmail.com
Picnics:
Cookie Nanni 602- 482-8076
cooktzu@aol.com
Presiding Justice:
Philip Whitaker 602- 423-8118
Protocol: (Co-Chairs)
Randy Sterling 602-616-3871
bullelk335@gmail.com & 
Dawn Sterling 602- 242-4470
dawnscandles@cox.net
Public Relations
Jeff Beasley 918-808-2605 
jeff@jeffbeasley.com
Queen of Hearts: 
Diane Bodwell, PER 602-989-8940 
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Salvation Army Bell Ringers: 
Patricia Stewart 602-316-1548
pstewartaz@gmail. com
Scholarships:
Diane Bodwell PER 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Scouts Liaison, Boys & Girls:
Damien Speck 602-399-2277 
dspeckelks335@gmail.com
Soccer Shoot:
Tom Schiavone 602-402-8633
tschiavone33@gmail.com
Steak Fry Dinners
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com
Thanksgiving Baskets:
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Tracks Editor:
Heather Leal 602-434-6046
HeatherLeal.hl@gmail.com 
Trustees:  
Clem Brown, PER 602-790-0546
campmaster@cox.net
Veterans:
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Wheel O’ Elkdom:
Alice Brown 602-770-8618
campmaster@cox.net
Youth Activities:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com

Secretary’s Information
Lodges of Sorrow:
Sterling Hamilton
Born:  April 12, 1928
Initiated: Phoenix Lodge #335 on May 5, 2005
Passed:  August 7, 2024

Lawrence “Larry” Henderson
Born: January 25, 1933
Initiated: Santa Ana Lodge #794 on July 27, 2004
Affiliated: Phoenix Lodge #335 on August 21, 2014
Passed:  July 19, 2024

Sickness and Distress:
Eleanor Ybarra reported that Brother Ken Osborn 
had triple bypass surgery and wished him a speedy 
recovery.

Clem Brown, PER reported that Frank Valenzue-
la, brother of Alice Brown, bout with cancer has 
worsened.

Diane Bodwell, PER reported that Catherine “Crash” 
McDonough fell and broke her hip. She is now in 
rehab.

Pat Stewart reported that Ken Stewart, Lodge Trust-
ee had been diagnosed with cancer and will begin 
treatment this September.

Al Kayal, PDDGER, PSP reported that Brother Hank 
Thonnard, PDDGER from Lake Havasu City Lodge 
#2399 passed away.  Service for Hank will be on 
November 9. 

Please keep these members and their families in 
your thoughts and prayers.

Proposition for Membership: 
Read on the floor of the Lodge at the August 15, 
2024 and September 5, 2024 Lodge sessions.

By Initiation		  Proposer
Emmett Bishop		  Joyce Kissner
Patrick Conaway		  Brenda Kayal
Craig Devereaux		  Brenda Kayal
Charles Esparza		  Patrick Curley
Dawn Ferguson		  Alysia Smalling
Nikki Fick			   Brenda Kayal
Miquel Gamez		  Brenda Kayal
Dirkson F. Harris		  Vincent Lomeo
Gwendolyn Hjelmstad	 Ryan D. Kuxhausen
Gary Isbrandt		  Patrick Schwindt
Alexander Lomeo		  Vincent Lomeo
Joseph Lomeo		  Vincent Lomeo
Lee Robert Mann		  Corey Nelson
Linda A. Penney		  Heidi Joutras
Robert Penney		  Teresa Fredenburg
Daniel George Pouquette	 Karen Seaman
Kathryn J. Vizzerra		  Sheila Dufield
Anesita “Anna” M. Barnes	 Sheila Dufield
Regina Cammarad		  Lori Ortell
Richard Cotter		  Tim Woods
Duane L. Dudley		  Jay Gage
Jacob Ledin		  Larry Bodwell
Jesse Lisson		  Adam Westrope
Donald K. Mohrmann		 Donald Mohrmann, Jr.
Annette L. Moe		  Joyce Kissner
Rocky Quarles	 `	 James Sharpe
Maggie Talamantes		  Eleanor Ybarra

By Reinstatement
Alan L. Clark		  Randall Wicks
Tamara Crawford		  Robin McDermott
Christopher Komperda	 Roger Clark
Randy Muller		  Brenda Kayal
Keith Rohde		  Jason Moon

Transfer Dimit
Mary Jo Ricker from El Cajon, CA Lodge #1812
Vincent Johnson from Reno, NV Lodge #597
Hal McNaughton from Scottsdale Lodge #2148
Kerry Umber from Walnut Creek, CA Lodge #1811

All applications were referred to the Applications 
Committee. 

Applications Committee Report:
Report of the August 14, 2024 Applications Com-
mittee Meeting.  The following applicants were 
favorably recommended by the committee.

Emmett Bishop	 Michelle Black	
Charles Esparza	 Rodney Faria	
Dawn Ferguson	 Nikki Fick			 
Dirkson Harris	 Gwendolyn Hjelmstad
Rhonda Houtz	 Gary Isbrandt		
Suzanne Keefe	 Alexander Lomeo	
Joseph Lomeo	 Cheryl Madsen	
Margaret Neal	 Courtney Pavlak

Linda Penney	 Robert Penney		
Robert Schenck	
Balloting:
Emmett Bishop	 Michelle Black	
Charles Esparza	 Rodney Faria	
Dawn Ferguson	 Nikki Fick			 
Dirkson Harris	 Gwendolyn Hjelmstad
Rhonda Houtz	 Gary Isbrandt		
Suzanne Keefe	 Alexander Lomeo	
Joseph Lomeo	 Cheryl Madsen	
Margaret Neal	 Courtney Pavlak
Linda Penney	 Robert Penney	
Robert Schenck	

By Reinstatement
Alan L. Clark 	 Tamara Crawford

By Transfer Dimit
Mary Jo Ricker

Initiation:
The following 16 applicants were initiated into 
Phoenix Lodge #335 at the September 5, 2024 Lodge 
session.	

Michelle Black	 Patrick Conaway		
Charles Esparza	 Dawn Ferguson		
Nikki Fick		  Dirkson Harris		
Gwendolyn Hjelmstad   Rhonda Houtz		
Gary Isbrandt	 Suzanne Keefe		
Alexander Lomeo	 Joseph Lomeo		
Margaret Neal	 Laura Overton		
Linda Penney	 Robert Penney	

Membership/Lapsation Report 
Beginning Membership Total 4/1/2024  1052
Increases:					   
Initiated			   47
Affiliated 			   5
Reinstated 		  7
Subtotal			   59
Decreases:
Dropped			   4
Transferred Out		  4
Absolute Dimit		  0
Deaths			   5
Expelled			   0
Subtotal			   13 
	    
CLMS Active Members	 1098
Average Age		  65.67
Gain/Loss			   46
Delinquency:
Six Months		  104
One Year			   0
Over One Year		  0
Total			   104
Lapsation Rate		  9.89% 
Life Members		  149
Honorary Life Members	 0
Total           			  149
Life Percentage		  14.16%

Submitted by: Joe Brown, Exalted Ruler

Congratulations to Andy Chuka for 
being named Elk of the Month! A proud 
Marine and Korean War veteran, Andy 
continues to serve his community as the 
Treasurer on the Veterans Committee 
and handles the bar inventory for the 
Lodge. His quick wit and alarmingly 
funny sense of humor are always a 
welcome addition to any gathering. In 
2018, Andy was honored at the Honor 
Flight for his service to our country. We 
are grateful for his ongoing dedication 
and commitment to the Lodge, and we 
thank him for embodying the true spirit 
of Elkdom!

Page 2
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A Glimpse of Magic: Charity Ball 
Sneak Peek
Submitted by: Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight

As October brings in the cool, crisp air, the excitement for our highly anticipat-
ed Charity Ball draws ever closer. I warmly invite all members to secure their 
tickets at the bar and reserve their spot at this unforgettable soirée—Midnight in 
Paris, a journey to the heart of the City of Lights.

Picture yourself amidst the shimmering elegance of Paris, surrounded by 
cherished friends and family, indulging in an evening of refined luxury. With 
exquisite cuisine, captivating raffle baskets, a thrilling live auction, and count-
less delights to enchant your senses, this event promises to be nothing short of 
extraordinary.
Ce sera une soirée d’enchantement! Let us whisk you away to Paris, even if just 
for a night!! Midnight in Paris: An Enchanting Evening in the City of Lights!

Veterans State Home Now 
Open for Visitors
Submitted by: Kathy Allasia and Becky Simons, Veterans Committee Chair

On Saturday August 3, the Veterans Committee 8 Volunteers spent 3 hours so-
cializing playing bingo and distributing snacks to 14 residents at the State Home 
recreation lounge.
There are approximately 80 males and 5 females living at the Home on a perma-
nent basis. It was a rewarding experience to actually see the residents smiling 
and socializing with the volunteers because they were enjoying the afternoon 
event and looking forward to the September 7 event.
Bingo began at 2:00pm with prizes of Veterans monetary tickets to use in their 
commissary shopping store. The last cover-all game winners won handcrafted 
blankets donated by wonderful members and non-members who are fantastic 
crafters. The Saturday Bingo will continue for the rest of Lodge year. Special 
thanks to the Saturday volunteers: Becky Simons, Karen Seaman, Diane Sul-
livan, Cookie Nanni, Eleanor Ybarra, Kathy Allasia and Sandy Bailey. Special 
kudos to Darleen Shephard who dedicated herself to a resident for 2 hours who 
required special full time assistance with feeding.
Veterans Are Never Forgotten!

ENF Fidelity Club
Submitted by: Diane Bodwell, PER, ENF Chair

Do you contribute to the Elks National Foundation often? What if you could do-
nate without having to think about it? Well, you can! Enroll today and become a 
member of the Fidelity Club—the ENF’s monthly giving program.

The ENF Fidelity Club is an individual giving and recognition program. Mem-
bers of the ENF Fidelity Club support the ENF on a regular basis via direct debit 
or recurring credit card donations. Not only are these members supporting an 
important cause, but they are also helping the ENF reduce administrative ex-
penses. We thank them for their ongoing commitment!

Why Join the Fidelity Club?

•	 Ease: The ENF Fidelity Club recognizes automatic, regularly scheduled 
donations through your bank account or credit card. These donations occur 
monthly (minimum $5).

•	 Eco-Friendly: Save a tree and save time with paperless donations!
•	 Convenience: No need to purchase stamps or mail a check. It takes just five 

minutes to sign up, and you’re good to go!
•	 Flexibility: You can increase, modify, or cancel your gift at any time.
•	 Security: It’s safe, reliable, and allows the ENF to spend less time on admin-

istration and more time on our charitable mission.
•	 Program Choice: You may choose from the ENF Endowment Fund, Hoop 

Shoot Fund, Community Investments Program Fund, Scholarship Fund, 
Drug Awareness Program Fund, Veterans Fund, or the ENF All Programs 
Fund.

Becoming a member of the Fidelity Club is simple! Enroll online at enf.elks.org/
recurring and start your gift today! If you have any questions or would like as-
sistance in enrolling, feel free to contact Diane Bodwell, PER, at 602-989-8940 

or any member of the ENF committee.

Children’s Christmas Shopping 
Spree News
Submitted by: Linda Thompson, Committee Chair

Thank you, everyone, for a great night of fun and charity 
at our Redneck Party! Your generosity at the Party and your 
participation in the Prosperity Calendar fundraiser will make 
a wonderful difference for so many local children. I ho, ho, 
hope you had as much fun as I did!

Wow! No way! It can’t be time to think about Christmas 
already, can it? Well, it is for me—and for you! The sign-up 

sheets for our Children’s Christmas Shoppers are at the front desk. If you want 
to make the “nice” list, sign up to help a child have a great Christmas. You can 
shop on your own schedule anytime in November for the children of Phoenix-ar-
ea Veterans, active military, and survivor families. Or, you can sign up to escort 
a child on December 9th at 4:00 p.m. to shop at JC Penney – PV Mall. Both ven-
tures are fun and fulfilling! We provide a gift card for you to use, so there’s no 
cost to you. If you want to help a child in need, applications are available at the 
front office. Referrals are limited to four per Elk member and are due by Novem-
ber 4th. If you have questions, contact Linda Thompson at (307) 421-4683. 

Heartfelt Donations for Our Veterans
Submitted by: Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight

We are thrilled to share the generous contributions that continue to support and 
uplift our veteran community. Sue Bushmaker has once again demonstrated her 
kindness by donating beautiful handmade blankets that will provide warmth 
and comfort to those who have served our country 
so bravely.  Adding to this generosity, Sharon and 
Ed Scala have contributed an impressive 96 fidgets, 
which are invaluable tools for therapy and relax-
ation. Furthermore, Elks National has graciously do-
nated two boxes of leather craft kits, featuring items 
such as wish beads, moccasins, keychains, smart-
phone holders, and other beloved crafts that play a 
significant role in our veterans’ therapy programs.

These thoughtful donations will be integrated into 
the COACH Program, where the fidgets will be sewn onto lap blankets to aid in 
agility exercises. This program is dedicated to assisting Alzheimer’s and Demen-
tia patients, allowing them to remain comfortably at home under the care of 
their loved ones while engaging in meaningful and therapeutic activities.

We extend our deepest gratitude to Sue, Sharon, Ed, and Elks National for their 
unwavering support and compassion. Your dedication profoundly enhances the 
quality of life for our veterans, bringing comfort, joy, and healing to those who 
have given so much for our freedom.  Thank you for making a difference in the 
lives of our heroes.

Pictured Left to Right: Penny Craft (Phoenix VA), Karen Seaman and Cookie 
Nanni
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Labor Day Picnic 
Submitted by: Cookie Nanni Picnic Committee Chair

Our Labor Day picnic, the last one of the season, was a wonderful event! As always, the 
delicious food prepared by Smurf and Cindy was a highlight—they truly give it their all 
every time.

A fast favorite at our picnics, the dessert auction, expertly run by Larry, has proven to be 
a fantastic fundraiser, combined with the baskets, kids’ raffle, and the 50/50 draw, we 
raised significant funds. We also had a kids’ table full of fun giveaways and face painting, 
leaving a lot of smiling faces.

Last but certainly not least, Wayne hosted karaoke, which brought 
out some of our best singers. It’s always such a joy to discover the 
hidden talents of our members.

A huge thank you to all of our hardworking volunteers, whose gen-
erosity and dedication never fail. Their efforts are what make our 
picnics such a success!

Pictured Left to Right: Eleanor Ybarra, Betty Chamberlain,  Les Oiland, Edith and 
Norm Bertram

The Veterans Dinner Dance
Submitted by: Becky Simons, Veterans Committee Chair

The Veterans Dinner Dance is coming up fast! Save the date: Saturday November 9th 
cocktails at 5. There will be a Silver raffle at $10 a ticket, see Cookie! Dinner tickets are 
on sale for $45 Wednesdays and Fridays, see Irene and Laura or anyone on the commit-
tee whenever you see us. The Committee has been working hard to get everything to-
gether for a successful fundraiser so we can do more of the outreach we’ve been doing. 
I look forward to your support and having a great evening.

Meet Our New Members: Michelle & 
Alex Black
Submitted by: Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight

We are delighted to welcome Michelle 
and Alex Black, who became members of 
Phoenix Elks Lodge #335 on September 
5, 2024. Their connection with our Lodge 
began in 2011 when they chose it as the 
venue for their wedding. The warmth and 
memorable experience of their special day 
led them to join our community.

Both Arizona natives, Michelle graduated 
from Barry Goldwater High School, and 
Alex attended Salpointe Catholic Prep in 

Tucson. They met while attending Arizona State University, where they both played in 
the university’s marching band—Michelle performing on low brass instruments such as 
the tuba, trombone, baritone, and bass, while Alex played the saxophone.

Michelle holds a Juris Doctor degree from ASU but pursued a career in accounting and 
finance, where she has excelled. She continues to work in the same field as she has 
since graduation. Alex holds a master’s degree in secondary education and currently 
teaches social studies at a credit recovery school. His work focuses on helping students 
who have fallen behind in traditional educational settings to earn their high school di-
plomas, rather than GEDs. His dedication to this important work is truly commendable.

Both Michelle and Alex come from families with deep military ties, spanning all 
branches except the Coast Guard. This shared history has fostered a healthy sense of 
rivalry, particularly when it comes to Michigan vs. Ohio sports teams!

The couple has one son, Drew, who is following in their musical footsteps, playing both 
the trombone and tuba. Drew is a straight-A student in gifted classes, holds a purple 
belt in karate, and excels at chess.

Outside of work and family life, Michelle enjoys music, painting, baking, and cooking, 
while Alex is an avid fan of WWE wrestling and enjoys watching college football and 
baseball. They are currently adjusting to life with their new puppy, Luanne, a Great 
Pyrenees mix, and have been busy building a run for her on the side of their house.

Michelle plans to contribute to the Lodge by joining the Charity Ball Committee and 
assisting with kitchen duties, while Alex, with his background in education, is eager to 
support the Drug Awareness Committee. Their skills and enthusiasm are a perfect fit 
for our Lodge, and we are excited to see the positive impact they will make.

We extend a warm welcome to Michelle and Alex Black and look forward to seeing 
them at many upcoming events.

The Military Order of the World Wars 
59th Massing of the Colors and Service 
of  Remembrance
Submitted by: Becky Simons, Veterans Committee Chair

Our Elks Lodge hosted the 59th Massing of the Colors and 
Service of Remembrance for those lost in 9/11, in partnership with 
the Military Order of the World Wars (MOWW). Colonel (Ret.) 
Jeanne J. Blaes, PhD, and Commander of the Phoenix Chapter led 
a beautiful ceremony, with patriotic music and marches performed 
by the U.S. Coast Guard Auxiliary Band.

Following the traditional opening with the Pledge of Allegiance 
and prayer, Colonel Blaes provided a historical overview of MOWW and the significance 
of the Massing of the Colors for the 9/11 ceremony. Our guest speaker, LTC (Ret.) Tom 
Eisiminger, Jr., offered a deeply personal and moving account of his experience work-
ing at the Pentagon on 9/11.

Both Col. Blaes and I were new to this event, and while we encountered a few minor 
challenges, the event was a great success. I encourage all Elks to join us next year for 
this important ceremony.

A huge thank you to everyone who helped make this possible—our officers, members, 
PERs, Scouts, Antlers, and Sea Cadets.

Kids Back to School Pool Party 
Submitted by: Heather Leal

The Kids Committee at the Elks Lodge hosted a fantastic Back-to-School Party on Au-
gust 24th, with families braving the 100+ degree heat for an afternoon filled with fun 
and food. Children ranging from just over a year old to 14 enjoyed the event, which was 
a great opportunity to meet other children at the Lodge and celebrate the start of the 
new school year.

A big thank you to Sean Leal for grilling up hotdogs, and to Rosemary Lewis and Crissy 
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Bos for their incredible work in organizing and ensuring the event ran smoothly. Their 
dedication is invaluable to the committee. Special thanks as well to Jeff Beasley, who 
was on point throughout the event, ensuring everything was safe and in order.

Despite the heat, a great time was had by all, and we look forward to more fun events 
in the future!

Adults Pictured Left to right, top to bottom:  Joyce Kissner, Rosemary Lewis, 
Crissy Bos, Stephen Albrecht, Stephanie Beasley, and Heather Leal
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2
5:30pm Steak Dinner
7pm Jeopardy
7pm Orientation

3
12pm Poker Games
7pm Lodge Mtg

4
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
7:30pm Karaoke

5
6pm Elktoberfest
6:30pm Texas Hold’em 

6
2pm Darts
2-4pm Sunday Funday 
Board Games
ALL DAY NFL Food / 
Drink Specials 

7
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games
1pm Bunco
5:30pm Pasta Dinner
6:30pm Social 
Planning Mtg

8
12pm Texas Hold’em 
5:00pm Kids Mtg 
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Public Bingo

9
9am Pool Players
12-5pm Blood Drive
5:30PM Mexican Dinner
6pm CCSS Envelope 
Stuffing (Lounge)
6:30pm Antlers Mtg
7pm Line Dancing

10
12pm Poker Games
7pm Elks Training

11
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Acoustic Live 
Music 

12
7pm Fun Bingo

13
9am-12pm PER 
Breakfast 
2pm Darts
2-4pm Sunday Funday 
Euchre
ALL DAY NFL Food / 
Drink Specials 

14
 9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games
5:30pm Pasta Dinner
6:30pm House Comm 
Mtg

15
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Public Bingo
7pm Trustees Mtg

16
9am Pool Players  
5:30pm Steak Dinner
6:30pm SweetWater 
Strings
7pm Application Mtg

17
12pm Poker Games
7pm Lodge Mtg

18
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6pm Live Music 

19
6:30pm Texas Hold’em 
7pm Fun Bingo

20
2pm Darts
2-4pm Sunday Funday 
Puzzles
ALL DAY NFL Food / 
Drink Specials  

21 
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games
5:30pm Pasta Dinner

22
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Public Bingo

23
9am Pool Players
5:30pm Dinner BBQ
6pm Kevin Crum Live 
Music 
6:30pm Antlers Mtg

24
12pm Poker Games 
6pm PR Comm Mtg 
6pm Veterans Comm 
Mtg
7pm PER Mtg

25
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Live Music 

26
11am-1pm Kids Event 
Trunk or Treat
6pm Adult Halloween 
Costume Party/ Dinner

27
2pm Darts
2-4pm Sunday Funday 
(see ad)
ALL DAY NFL Food / 
Drink Specials 

28
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games
5:30pm Pasta Dinner
 

29
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Public Bingo

30
9am Pool Players
5:30pm Dinner 
Meatball Sub
7:15pm Trivia

31
12pm Poker Games 

1 2

Lounge Hours:				  
Monday-Thursday: 11am-10pm		
Friday and Saturday: 11am-11pm
Sunday: 11am-7pm 

Hours:
Monday-Thursday: 9am-10pm
Friday: 9am till close
Saturday: 11am till close
Sunday: 11am -7pm

Office Hours:
Monday-Thursday: 9am-2pm

October 2024

Friday Night Food Servers Needed!
Come in, join a team, and help once a month for just a couple of  hours on a Friday.
Meet members and make new friends. Contact Cindy Pendergrass to get involved! 

Members, spouses, and widows may volunteer!

Phone: 623-582-4298
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Dinner served 5:30pm to 
7:00 pm
Groups of  8+ please call a 
day in advance
(602) 482-2335

October 4th
Meatloaf  $16
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

October 11th
Prime Rib $23
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

October 18th
Cabbage Rolls $16
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

October 25th
BBQ Ribs $16
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

All dinner prices flat fee, 
includes tax

Every Friday night:
Soup and Mixed Greens & 
Coleslaw - $9.00
Kids menu – Only $5.00

Desserts: Donation please

Any substitutions or 
changes will be on the menu 
board in the lounge.

AEA  Mid-Year Meeting

Cont. AEA Meeting
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